










ANN ARBOR BUILDING BOARD OF APPEALS 

STAFF REPORT 

Meeting Date: October 19, 2017 

Type of Request:  VARIANCE 

Building Board of Appeals Request BBA17-007 at 228 Packard Street, ANN ARBOR, MI 48104.    
   

(Parcel Identification Number: 09-09-29-438-009) 

DESCRIPTION AND DISCUSSION 

Property Owners Name and Address:  

Jason Hill 725 Oak Ridge Dr. 
Brighton, MI 48116 
 

BACKGROUND 
 
The house at 228 Packard Street was built in 1908. The stairs leading from the second to third 
floor appears to be original construction. On an initial inspection on 7/24/2014, the stairs were 
cited due to an eight inch tread depth and inadequate ceiling height at the stairs. The third floor 
was one open space with a bathroom. In 2015 a permit was pulled to remodel the house. Part of 
that construction was the addition of a dormer that increased the ceiling height at the stairs. Two 
bedrooms were added on the third floor and the existing bathroom was reconfigured.  
   
The owner of the residence located at 228 Packard Street., Ann Arbor, MI requests a variance: 
 
(1) Stairs to second floor.  

 
Variance from R311.7.4.2: The treads shall be not less than 9 inches Deep. 
 
Inspection found that tread depths are only 8 inches. 

 
 
 
Section R112 of the 2009 Michigan Residential Code: The City of Ann Arbor allows the 
Building Board of Appeals to grant variances from the requirements of Chapter 103.  
 
Standards for Approval:  
 

1. Practical difficulties or unnecessary hardship; 
 

2. The variance does not violate the intent of this chapter; and 
 

3. The variance does not jeopardize public health and safety. 
 
  
 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 



Staff recommends that the variance should be granted. 
 

PROPOSED MOTION 
 
I move to approve the following variances at 228 Packard st: 
 

(1) Stairs to the second floor that have a tread depth of 8 inches, which does not comply 
with Section R311.7.4.2. 
 

 
The board finds that: 
 

(1)  Practical difficulties or unnecessary hardship exist because the stairs were constructed 
around 1908, the correction would entail a substantial remodel at significant cost and the 
health and safety benefit is not proportional to the cost. 
 

(2) The variances do not violate the intent of the chapter because the deviation from the 
requirements is not excessive, will not cause deterioration of the building, and saves 
costs to the owner and renter. 
 

(3) The variances do not jeopardize public health and safety because the deviations are 
minimal and are not health- or safety-critical. 
   

 
























